
 

The weekly newsletter of St Bartholomew’s School. 

      

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 

 

Thursday 3 November 2016 

5.30pm – 8.30pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

St Bart’s Sixth Form provides exceptional 

opportunities.  Once again, this summer our 

students secured excellent results.   
 

Come to our Open Evening to find out about 

more than 40 subject courses  

and the vibrant Sixth Form life at St Bart’s. 
 

Plan your evening using the  

Programme Planner on the website  

http://bit.ly/2di6kCs 
 

Presentations by the Head of Sixth Form 

take place at 5.30pm and 7.00pm. 

Subject information available 

throughout the evening. 
 

Applications open immediately following the 

Open Evening. 
 

Sixth Form Office: 01635 576368 

Email:  sixthform@stbarts.co.uk 

 www.stbarts.co.uk 

@St_Barts_School 

 

MOTH CLUB 
Moth Club met for the final time before the 

winter break this week.  We were lucky enough 

to catch a rare and beautiful Merveille du Jour 

moth (translates as 'Marvel of the Day').  It has 

a magnificent camouflage for lichen-covered 

tree branches so it can remain undetected by 

birds during the day.   

 

 
 

We aim to start recording our moths when Moth 

Club re-starts in March/April 2017.  All are 

welcome to attend.  We will meet once per 

week at 8.20am for around 15 minutes.  Details 

of the meeting day will be announced via 

morning briefing notices in March 2017. 

Dr D Fitter, Deputy Headteacher 
 

YEAR 12 PARENTS’ EVENING 
Wednesday 16 November 

4.30pm-7.00pm 
Curnock Block 

Appointment booking details to be 
emailed soon 
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HOUSE MUSIC 
COMPETITION 
Last half term ended on a high 

note with two evenings of amazing music at the 

House Music Competition.  Well done to 

everyone who took part.   

The joint overall winners were Davis and 

Patterson. The other winners were Evers for the 

Instrumental Cup, Curnock for the Choir Cup, 

Patterson for the Year 8 Composition Shield 

and Davis for the Leadership Award. 

 

 

DAVIS DIARY 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to such 

a fantastic Davis House Evening.  Thirty five 

acts performed, including Davis House Choir 

(pictured). 

 

 

A variety of song, music, dance and comedy 

was enjoyed by a packed hall. Our thanks go to 

performers, waiters and waitresses, technical 

team, raffle helpers, Davis staff and, of course, 

the audience.  Our House Captains, David 

Goldberg, Anna Dean, Harriet Denton and 

Gabriel Foley did a brilliant job keeping the 

evening running as smoothly as possible. Over 

£1,000 was raised for the Davis House charity, 

Alopecia UK. 

Congratulations to all Davis students involved 

in House Music and our House Music Captains 

David Goldberg and Rory McNeill, who won 

the Leadership category.  Davis were also joint 

overall winners with Patterson. 

Davis House Heads 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
Thurs 3 Nov Sixth Form Open 

Evening 

  5.30pm-8.30pm 

Thur 10 Nov KS4 Awards Evening, Hall, 

  7pm 

Wed 16 Nov Y12 Parents’ Evening, 

  4.30-7.00pm 

Sun 20 Nov Christmas Gift & Craft Fair, 

11am – 3.30pm 

 

 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM AND  
PE KIT 

 

Outgrown it?  Lost it?  Torn it? 

 
Visit the Parents’ Association 

SECOND HAND  

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Just inside the Student Entrance  

on the right. 

 

Open on Fridays during term time from 

 3pm to 3.45pm. 

 

Blazers, skirts (new style only), trousers, 

jumpers, ties, skorts, shorts, tracksuit 

bottoms, sweatshirts, rugby shirts, polo 

shirts, PE socks, shin pads, 

rugby/football/lacrosse boots,  

sports/boot bags 

 

 

Prices range from 50p to £10 

 

All donations welcome 

either at the shop on Friday afternoons or 

any time via the school reception desk in a 

clearly marked bag. 

 

Help raise funds for your school! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=music&view=detailv2&&id=E8A685583A93546855A4BA12A9FB2A1BA26898EB&selectedIndex=7&ccid=mTVcI7KV&simid=608005102132659469&thid=OIP.M99355c23b2955832b53769b2c32891baH0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=diary&view=detailv2&&id=398E97289888347CEBEDA22636331106F8782B48&selectedIndex=84&ccid=GbE/u%2bNf&simid=608003616050908346&thid=OIP.M19b13fbbe35f7aff3fe17189f15ec089o0
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PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 
 

 
 

Each half term there will be a photography 
competition to enter 

 
There will be categories for 

staff, Y7-9 and Y10-11 and Y12+ 
 

The theme this half term is… 
 

FRIENDSHIP 
 

Deadline: Wednesday 14 December 
 

Email entries to pturner@stbarts.co.uk with 
your name, your tutor group and 

 a brief description  

 
 
 

PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 
WINNERS 

In the SHADOW competition, the winners are: 

Y7-9:   Staff: 

Eva Dijksman 7C2 Mr Munday 

 

 

Can you do better?  Enter the competition for 

next half term where the theme is Friendship.  If 

you want to talk about your ideas come and see 

Mr Turner in E130 

 

 

 

HARVEST 
Harvest contributions this year have been 

extremely generous, thank you to everyone who 

donated tins of food. 

These will be delivered to Fairclose Day Centre 

and Loose Ends charities after half term. 
 

Delivering the tins to Fairclose will be those 

pictured above - Deputy Head Girl Amy 

Bowen, Deputy Head Boy Aidan O’Neill with 

Year 7 students Piers Fulcher, Henry Garrety, 

Amber Moreton and Alan Campbell, together 

with Mrs Hodgkin and Mrs Humphreys, Davis 

House.  Also in the picture is Mrs Boardman 

who will deliver the contributions to Loose 

Ends. 

 

mailto:pturner@stbarts.co.uk
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EVERS RACE TO AN EARLY LEAD 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 

 Curnock Davis Evers Patterson 
Year 7 6 10 8 4 

Year 8 6 4 8 10 

Year 9 6 4 10 8 

Year 10 6 10 4 8 

Year 11 10 6 8 4 

Total 34 34 38 34 

Place =2nd =2nd 1st =2nd 
 

Cross Country Individual Top 10 Positions 

 
Y7 Girls 

Sophie Bhatt 

Emily Tucker 

Lucy Colston 

Lucy Bennet 

Lillie Essen 

Gemma Moon 

Annabel Gibson 

Izzy Duly 

Annabel Grant 

Polly Hassel-Collins 

Y7 Boys 

Nathan Delavere 

Finley Allen 

Finlay Davis 

Joshua Hatton 

Drew Tucker 

James Davies 

Elliot Crouch 

George Shakespeare 

Max Dobson 

BenGilmour 

Year 8 Girls 

Luci Robertson 

Rebecca Thomson 

Georgina Thomson 

Pippa Thomas 

Sophie Cunningham 

Annabel Smith 

Imogen Matthews 

Ella McCarthy 

Freya Barlow 

Lucy Emberlin 

Year 8 Boys 

William Oxley 

Charlie Shakespeare 

Joel Douglas 

Toby Stancombe 

Alexander Groves-Way 

Nicky Prowse 

Jensen Knight 

Saul Goddard Martinez 

Alistair Jardine 

Alex Daysh 

Year 9 Girls 

Lola Callaghan 

Roxanna Monsef 

Grace Lees 

Ilona Royston 

Maya Landhed 

Jessica Harrison 

Anais Taank 

Lauren Delavere 

Beth Burns 

Year 9 Boys 

Luca Vicaria 

Tobias Allen 

Hugh Beattie 

Toby Thomas 

Cameron Langley 

Luca Jones 

Alfie Bullock 

Rhys Price 

Vanya Knyazev 

Year 10 Boys and Girls 

Harry Brooker 

Ivan Beynon 

Reece Gkotis 

William Fyall 

Josh Marshall 

Daniel Matthews 

Reuben Kularia 

Samuel Middleton 

Poom Narongpun 

Year 11 Boys and Girls 

Sam Hart 

Daniel Drury 

Alex Colston 

Luke Tucker 

Scott Bailey 

Joseph Wordley 

Liam Wellman 

Jem Harman Rose 

Jude Blundy 

Dylan Burge-McCracken 
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BOYS’ PE 
Rugby  

The rugby teams have been 

in action on the last two 

Saturdays as well as after 

school. 

 

Against Lord William’s School there were 

strong wins for year 8 (45-10) and Year 9         

(31-14), and in a new fixture against Claires 

Court Year 8 achieved a thrilling victory, taking 

the lead in the last few minutes of the match to 

win 30-25. Man of the match was Alex Groves-

Way for his superb tackling. Man of the match 

for Year 7 was Josh Lefever. 

 

In friendlies against Park House, Year 7 

fielded 48 players across A and B team 

matches, and the A team won 45-15. Man of the 

match was Nathan Delavere. Year 8 fielded 

close to 30 different players, and were several 

tries up in a few minutes, so lent Park House a 

few players and fielded several different line-

ups across a match that was played in quarters. 

The final score was St Bart’s 50 Park House 30. 

Man of the match was Will Oxley. Year 9 and 

10 both had good victories, man of the match 

for Year 9 was Oscar Williams and for Year 10 

Josh Douglas was extremely influential and 

man of the match was Jamie Miller 

 

The 1st XV played Farnborough in the 

National Vase and Year 9 played Reading Blue 

Coat in the County Cup, but both lost on this 

occasion. 

 

 

 

 

Football 

Year 9 won in the National Cup, beating  John 

Mason School 5 - 0 

Man of the match was Matt Opitek. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRLS’ PE 
Netball v Willink 

Results and Players of the 

Match 

Y7A won 8-5 Georgia 

Humphreys 

Y7B won 4-3 Katie McGall 

Y8 won 24-5 Nora Shields 

Y9 won 23-3 Daisy Dijksman 

 

 

Netball League v John O’Gaunt 

Y8 won 26-4 Luci Robertson 

Y9 lost 21-9 Maddie Barnes and  

Maya Landhed 

 

Y7B v Willink B 

Everyone played well with Anna and Lillie 

playing different positions to support the team.  

St Bart’s scored four goals in the first half with 

the shooters (Lily, Annabel and Lillie) working 

hard to get their shots on target.  As Willink got 

the better of the St Bart’s defence Annabel and 

Lucy did a great job in turning over the balls to 

prevent the score being levelled. 

Final score a win 4-3 with Katie McGall 

awarded player of the match. 

 

 

Y7A v Willink A 

The game started slowly and Willink took an 

early lead, but St Bart’s managed to pull the 

score level and led going into half time. 

The shooting was accurate from Polly and 

Sophie and the game finished 8-5 to St Bart’s.  

Georgia took the player of the match. 

Nomination 

Team – Polly Hassell-Collins, Sophie 

Lawrence, Lottie Langley, Zahra Kateregga, 

Annabel Robinson, Chloe Goddard, Georgia 

Humphreys 

 

Years 8 and 9 

Years 8 and 9 played netball league matches 

against Trinity.  Results and players of the 

match were as follows: 

Year 8 won 33-3 – Sophie Cunningham and 

Bianca Vicaria 

 

Year 9 won 12-4 – Daisy Dijksman and 

Maddie Barnes 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rugby&view=detailv2&&id=2ADD86689899FEC7C3A28C033A6347743B231CFF&selectedIndex=202&ccid=WE/ZHQMm&simid=608023720836268875&thid=OIP.M584fd91d0326cbc2a0b3d241d7ed1e31o0
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YEAR 13 HOUSE LACROSSE 
Year 13 House lacrosse has made a comeback and on the last Thursday before half term students took 

to the Astro to put their sporting skills to the test in House matches.  In true competitive spirit they 

sported T shirts in their House colours, cheered on their teammates and waved their House banners. 

With some closely fought games the final outcome was 1st to Patterson, 2nd Davis, 3rd Evers and              

4th Curnock. 

Whilst the lacrosse players were enjoying their competition, there were other Year 13 sports taking 

place with boys playing football on the MUGA and girls and boys in the Sports Hall playing badminton. 

The competition took place during the Year 13 Well-Being session.  All Sixth Form students have a 

Well-Being session every fortnight and many choose to do sport.  Other options include choir and the 

Extended Project Qualification (EPQ). 

The Year 12 House lacrosse session will be played this week during their Well-Being session. 
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